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Memorandum 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas R. Raab, Assistant Superintendent for Business and Finance 
Cc: Matthew A. Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Re: FY 2018 4th Quarter Revolving Report 
Date: August 29, 2018 

Please find attached the FY 2018 4th Quarter Revolving Account Summary. This report 
summarizes the activity in the revolving accounts from July 1, 2017 – June 30, 2018.  

Our lunch program ended the year as predicted with $28,180.83 allowing the program to meet 
expenses and have funds available to order food and supplies and begin the school year. It is always 
important to note that with the exception of a small portion of the Food Service Director’s salary, the 
lunch program is entirely self-sustaining. It doesn’t rely on any other operating budget funds. 

The Athletic Program ended better than predicted with $16,313.93. I had predicted $10,000. 
These funds allow the Athletic Program to have funds available to meet expenses until the fall user fees 
are collected. As a result of continued increased enrollment in athletics we’ve been able to hold the user 
fees constant for the past three years. Our FY 2019 user fees remain the same at $260 per sport for 
Football, Basketball, and Hockey; and $200 per sport for all others. There is also a $1,000 family cap. 
These fees are used exclusively for the athletic program. 

The FACE program ended the fiscal year with $103,121.70. It is important to note that these 
funds include deposits for the summer program as well as many last minute payments from the spring 
programs owed by our families. All of these funds are deposited at the end of June so the June 30, 2018 
balance is higher than usual for that reason. Once the summer begins, the FACE program must pay all of 
its salary and expense obligations immediately lowering its overall balance. The FACE program is self-
sustaining providing a wealth of opportunities for our students K-12.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions prior to the meeting so that I can be 
fully prepared to answer them during the meeting.   
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